

Tony Williams

Senior Coroner for Somerset

Sent by email to:

Coroner@somerset.gov.uk

Please ask for:

Sally Halls

Fax:

Your reference:

Direct dial:

<u>Email:</u>

Our reference:

SH/jmr

22nd November 2017

Dear Mr Williams.

Thank you for sending Somerset Safeguarding Children Board a copy of your Regulation 28 report, dated 4th October 2017, in respect of the death of Sofia Ann Legg, aged 14 years, who died on 26th September 2016.

For your information, Somerset Safeguarding Children Board is proposing to commission a thematic learning review (additional to the CDOP process) to establish whether there are any specific issues that need to be addressed by organisations in Somerset with regard to preventing such tragic occurrences in the future. This is because of the Board's concern about this and a small number of similar incidents of young people taking their own life over recent months and years.

Yours sincerely

Sally Halls,

Independent Chair,

Somerset Safeguarding Children Board

CC.

Director of Children's Services, Somerset County Council Acting Director of Quality and Safety, Somerset Clinical

Commissioning Group

Chief Nurse, Taunton and Somerset NHS Foundation Trust and Somerset Partnership NHS Foundation Trust (fao Head of Service, CAMHS)